National Federation of the Blind of Connecticut
Annual all members Board of Directors meeting

November 4, 2012
President Beth Rival called the meeting to order around 9:12 a.m. Board members present: Bruce Woodward, Betty Woodward, Gary Allen, Nathanael Wales, Chris Kuell, Maryanne Melley, Esther Levignale and Barbara Blejewski, acting secretary. In addition, Alpino Rolan from the NFB of Puerto Rico was present.

After a roll call, elections were commenced. Chris Kuell motioned that elections be done privately to ensure punitive measures weren’t taken against those who might not have voted the way some board members might have wished. President Rival insisted we put it to a vote, and the motion passed.   

Election results were as follows:

Beth Rival, President. Justin Salisbury, first vice president. Bo Diaz, second vice president. Maryanne Melley, secretary. Nathanael Wales, treasurer. Esther Levignale, two year board position. Rob Polaski, two year board position. Barbara Blejewski, one year board position.

The Secretary’s report from the September Board meeting was accepted without being read.
Financial report was read and accepted. Highlights:

Current general fund balance: $374,952. 

Total restricted funds after convention: $52,399.

Bruce will remain ‘go to guy’ as far as the Coccomo people.

We still need to pay National $200,000, or half of the Camberg estate bequest.

We still don’t have stocks or stock receipts from Camberg estate, which should be around $60,000.

Motion was made and passed to pay national $200,000.

Betty reported that BESB division of BRS section of DORS has received a little more funding in next year’s budget, and had 3 new hires for a total of 112 staff. Participation in Braille Readers are Leaders contest was poor. Chris volunteered to help promote next year, and we decided to make state convention banquet attendance mandatory.

There was no report on the SRC (state rehab council). Barbara plans to apply for an appointment.
No report on ACAC (agency consumer advisory council). Next meeting in January 2013.

Maryanne volunteered to make appointments for the Washington Seminar, which takes place February 4 through 6, 2013. Charlie Rival reported he found air fares on US Air for $174 round trip. Deadline to register with hotel is December 20th.  

After much discussion, Chris moved that the affiliate reimburse any member who attends the Washington seminar $175, enough to cover transportation costs. The motion passed. 
Nathanael moved that Lucia Lee and Diane Hooker, our Outreach Office managers, be returned to full time, and that our callers be given a $0.25 per hour raise. In November, 2011, the board voted to cut Lucia and Diane’s hours to 37.5 per week as a cost-cutting measure. The callers, who work part-time and haven’t been given a raise in over four years, are responsible for the majority of funding the affiliate receives. Chris requested that the motion be amended to increase the caller’s pay by $0.50 per hour, not only to show our appreciation, but because the expense is minor ($19  per week, or $4.75 per caller). Nathanael amended the motion to include the phrasing that our budget will be reviewed again in January, and we will consider giving the callers an additional quarter at that time. The motion passed, but not unanimously.    
The next Board meeting will be held Saturday, January 12, 2013, hosted by the Milford chapter.

The state convention will be at the Sheraton in Meriden in 2013 and 2014, at a rate of $89 per night.

The entire membership voted to pass the new constitutional amendment written and read by Nathanael during our Saturday session. In short, the board can set the dues which are to be paid to the affiliate, while individual chapters can make their dues what they like.

A motion was made that the dues be $3 per member for the affiliate, due in January of each calendar year. Motion passed.

So far there has been no interest in sub-letting a portion of our office space. We will continue to advertise.

A new student division was formed. A board was voted in, dues collected, and a constitution passed. Justin Salisbury, president. Trevor Attenburg, vice president. Gary Allen, treasurer. Ayesha Ali, secretary. Hamet Campos, board member. A motion was made to accept the new division, charter pending, and the motion passed.

The Diabetic Division had a speaker who was a certified diabetes educator and nutritionalist, but only one person attended the meeting.

Maryanne reported on the guide dog division, recommending the name be changed to CTAGDU, or Connecticut Association of Guide Dog Users, to comply with National, although that acronym certainly doesn’t roll easily off the tongue. They had a speaker from Guiding Eyes, and everyone was excited.

Chapters all reported on Meet The Blind Month activities, fund-raising, and upcoming holiday parties. The Southern Connecticut chapter has raised over $1000 in bottles and can returns. They donated $500 to the affiliate office, and the rest was used for a member in need. Hats off to the Milford chapter.

The meeting was adjourned at around 11:38 to much sighing and gnashing of teeth.

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Kuell

Ex-Second Vice President

NFB of CT

